To:      Members of the Fort Williams Charitable Foundation

From:  Dan Chase, Chairperson, Fort Williams Advisory Commission

Date:   October 7, 2009

Re:      Battery Blair Planning Study

     For the past few months, a sub-committee made up of several members of the Fort Williams Advisory Commission, two representatives from the Charitable Foundation, two local historians and other interested parties have been working on developing an action plan for the potential restoration of Battery Blair to allow public access. Battery Blair is located adjacent to the Central Parking Lot and is a focal point for visitors as they make their way to the Portland Head Light. 

     For the past two years, the FWAC has been studying the existing infrastructure in the park to determine a recommended course of action. As part of that process, the remaining gun batteries were looked at for potential improvements and restoration. After careful review of the existing structures, it was a consensus of the group that Battery Blair had the best potential for restoration, due to its proximity to parking, utilities and oversight. Despite challenges with the existing topography, it is considered the most favorable structure to rehabilitate, even though some of the other fortifications in the park (Battery Keyes and Battery Garesche) are more exposed.

     Battery Blair was one of six batteries constructed in the fort at the turn of the century to provide shore defense to the entrance to Portland Harbor. Its rich history was compiled by local historians Joel Eastman, Ken Thompson and our Director of Public Works, Robert Malley, and is attached in our submission.

     The FWAC believes that Battery Blair is a unique structure worthy of deeper study for restoration. Though the museum at Portland Head Light offers historical insight into history of the lighthouse, the rehabilitation of Battery Blair would enhance the military history of the fort and complement existing exhibits already located throughout the park. Before that can become reality, a scope of work needs to be developed, along with a comprehensive plan that details existing conditions, necessary site improvements and a project budget. 

     The FWAC is asking for your consideration to take the lead on obtaining funds for a planning study. The planning study would be the genesis of a much broader project that would eventually involve excavating the site, creating historical displays and restoring public access to portions of the fortification. We have worked with the consulting team of Renner-Woodworth to develop a preliminary action plan, along with a proposed budget. We are estimating that approximately $37,000 is needed for the planning study, which includes a 15% contingency. We understand that the information developed by this planning study will be crucial when trying to attract financial support from a variety of sources, especially grants and government funding.

     We know that the eventual restoration of Battery Blair is a long-term vision for the future. We also understand the potential funding challenges to undertake such a project will be great, but not insurmountable. With your help we can make this project a reality and give the visitors to the park a historical experience that currently only exists in books and pictures.  

